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Jesus told two of His disciples to go to the village next door. He said, “Ye shall find a 
donkey tied, and a colt with her: loose them, and bring them unto me. And if any man 
say ought unto you, ye shall say, The Lord hath need of them.” Matthew 21:2, 3 
 
 
This is one of the perplexing stories in the Bible. A modern equivalent might be if you 
were told to find two limousines with the keys left in them. You find them. As you start 
the engine, there is a knock at the window. The owner asks, “What are you doing?” 
 
 
You reply, “The Lord has need of these.” 
 
 
The disciples followed the instructions of Jesus. The owner of the two animals accepted 
their answer. They brought the animals to their Master. 
 
 
God had already touched the heart of the owner. The Bible never explains how this 
happened, but the owner had everything ready for Jesus. 
 
 
There come times in our lives when God sends a messenger to let us know that God 
needs us for some special purpose. We don’t always understand, but we can know the 
Lord is calling. 
 
 
What do you do? Do you listen to the voice of God and walk into the unknown? Or do 
you ignore His voice? God wants to use you to meet the needs of the various ministries 
of His church. You will often hear the voice of God and sense the Lord speaking to you to 
bring your gifts to Him. 
 
 

 

 

 

  



 

World Budget 

September 11, 2021 

Everyone old enough to have experienced September 11, 2001, will remember that day. 
One of the most tragic events in the history of the United States happened when two 
planes flew into the Twin Towers in New York City. Our world has not been the same 
since. 
 
 
As the news spread, the Greater New York Conference and the North Eastern 
Conference joined forces to provide immediate help. 
 
 
A Manhattan church opened its doors for the Fire and Police Departments. Rapid 
response task force meetings met in the church’s boardroom. 
 
 
Various Sabbath School classrooms gave police officers and fire department personnel a 
safe place to sleep between shifts. 
 
 
The church location provided quick access to ground zero. Church cooks worked in the 
fellowship hall to prepare food for the emergency workers. On the Hudson River Park 
Pier, Community Services departments worked to help unload essential supplies needed 
at the site of the tragedy. 
 
 
To this day, those efforts have impacted the reputation of our church in a positive way. 
 
 
In our uncertain world, we never know when our gifts to World Budget, along with gifts 
of time and effort, will be needed. God can accomplish great things for His glory when 
His people commit their lives and resources to Him. 
 
 
The Bible says, “For where two or three are gathered together in my name, there am I in 
the midst of them.” Matthew 18:20 Let us work together to impact the world for Christ. 
 
 

 

 



Local Church Budget 

September 18, 2021 

One day a fisherman was fishing on the edge of a lake when a grey herring landed next 
to him. The bird looked into his bucket and saw a feast. When the bird tried to take the 
fish from the bucket, the fisherman tapped him with the end of his rod and made a deal 
with him. 
 
 
“Every other fish I will give to you on the condition that you don’t steal.” The fisherman 
named the bird Henry. 
 
 
So the fisherman caught a fish and tossed it to Henry. The next catch went into the 
bucket. Henry waited for his turn. In an hour, he must have eaten at least 10 to 12 fish. 
Then he flew away. Each time the fisherman returned to that lake, Henry would fly and 
land next to him. 
 
 
The fisherman didn’t have financial resources to give to the local church budget. But he 
wanted to contribute to the ministries of the church. He donated the fish in the bucket 
to the new immigrant people who were attending his church. The fisherman questioned 
if this ministry was a way of working for God since he had limited resources. Henry was 
God’s answer to him. 
 
 
In the Bible, God uses animals to touch our lives. “And it shall be, that thou shalt drink 
of the brook; and I have commanded the ravens to feed thee there.” 1 Kings 
17:4 Giving can also come in many forms: time, talent, or tender. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Combined Youth Ministries 

September 25, 2021 

In August 2017, Hurricane Harvey left thousands of people homeless. Many were 
without food. Others could not return to their homes because of mold and mildew. 
 
Across the United States, something special happened. Many of our colleges and high 
school academies organized mission trips for volunteers to go to Houston and help with 
the reconstruction phase. 
 
The Houston area churches collected addresses from their local communities of those 
who needed help. They assigned the volunteers to work in teams. 
 
One entire school of volunteers took responsibility for a single home. They removed all 
the sheetrock, rugs, and other items saturated with moisture. In a single day, they gutted 
the entire home. They placed all damaged items curbside for FEMA to collect. The house 
was ready for the contractors to come in and restore the home. 
 
They sent other crews to homes that needed yard cleaning, painting, and other cosmetic 
repairs. Still other teams visited homes with food baskets to give to those who needed 
food. 
 
Most of those who received help were not part of the church. But they were part of the 
community where the churches ministered. Through the help of the volunteers, 
Houston churches met the needs of their neighbors. 
 
Sunnydale Academy students helped out in Joplin, Missouri when the tornado 
destroyed many homes in this city in 2011.  It was their local mission trip for students 
that did not go on a mission trip to a foreign land.  Many people right in Missouri 
benefited from the labor and dedication of the young people from Sunnydale Academy 
that did clean-up in their city. 
 
Let us not forget our youth and the impact they can make when guided in the right way. 
“Let no man despise thy youth; but be thou an example of the believers, in word, in 
conversation, in charity, in spirit, in faith, in purity.” 1 Timothy 4:12 

 

 


